Lesson 1

目標読破時間:155秒 スピーチ/場面設定を想像しながら

Well, here we are. We made it to this day. Can you remember when you first came to this school four years ago? We were freshmen. We didn't know anything. I thought, "Wow, seniors are so cool." I thought, "I hope I can be as cool as those seniors some day." And you know something? We are all cool now. Because we survived. We succeeded. We are the winners.

The Class of 2006 is a special group. There is something about our class that makes us different. Maybe it's the energy we have. Maybe it's our friendliness. But the truth is, we haven't done anything yet. Some of us will go to college. Some of us will serve our country. Some of us will start working right away. But each of us can be proud because we graduated from Lakeside High School.

Today is not just the end of four years of hard work. Today is the beginning. We don't know what will happen in the future. It's not going to be easy. But we have the tools and training we gained from this school. Let's thank our great teachers for giving us the tools to succeed in the world.

Some of us will have to say goodbye to our friends. Maybe we won't see them for a 15 long time, but we'll always have our memories of the good times as well as the sad times. But today is not a day for sad tears. We are going to have a party! Today we celebrate our graduation day!

(258 words)

Level		D 70w/m	C 80w/ _m	B 100w/ _m	A 125w/ _m	S 150w/ _m
	所要時間(秒)	195秒以上	156~194秒	125~155秒	102~124秒	101秒未満
1回目						
2回目						
3回目						

4

Lesson 1 Questions and Answers

Question 1 本文の内容に一致するように,空所に適語を補いなさい。

「入学したときには,先輩たちを見て(1)と思ったものだったね。そして,いつか自 分もあの先輩たちのようになりたい、と思ったものだった。でも、今、我々はそうなった。 我々は高校生活をうまく乗り切った(2)なんだ。」

Question 2 次の各文を読み,本文の内容と一致する場合はT,一致しない場合はFを下の解 答欄に書きなさい。

段落 第

- 1 これは,卒業生を送る在校生が卒業式で行ったスピーチである。
- 2 この卒業生たちは,この高校に4年前に入学した。

段落

- 3 この年に卒業する学年は,どこか違っていると言っている。
- 4 卒業生の中には,卒業後進学するものも就職するものもいる。

第 段落

- 5 今日の卒業式は,4年間にわたる努力を始める日だと言っている。
- 6 世界で有名人になるための道具をくれた先生たちに感謝しようと言っている。

第 段落

- 7 自分たちにはよい思い出ばかりが残っていると言っている。
- 8 この卒業式の後,卒業記念のパーティーが開催されることになっている。

Question 1

5

Answers:解答欄

Question 2

番号	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
解答								

Class Number Name

Lesson2

目標読破時間: 133 秒 評論・人文/ものの歴史・起源を読む

Scientists think that a game similar to bowling was played in Egypt thousands of years ago. Toys that look like a ball and bowling pins were found under the ground. They were buried with a child who died around 5200 B.C.

People who study history know that the game was popular in Germany around 200-300 A.D. It was played by people in some churches to show that they were good Christians. 5 When people bowled poorly, they had to go to church more often.

The first bowling place built inside a building opened in England in 1455. Then the game was taken to the United States. And there, most people played it outside.

During the 1800s, many people in the United States began to bowl for money, so some cities made the game illegal. Many people kept on bowling illegally. A group named the 10 American Bowling Congress (ABC) began around 1900. The job of this group was to take gambling out of bowling and make it a gentlemen's game again.

At this time, the game was mostly played by men. If women played, they hung a curtain up so that the men were not able to see them.

Then, in 1916, a women's group named the Women's International Bowling Congress 15 (WIBC) showed that the game was fine for both men and women.

(222 words)

Level		D 70w/m	C 80w/ _m	B 100w/ _m	A 125w/m	S 150w/m
	所要時間(秒)	168秒以上	134~167秒	108~133秒	88~107秒	87秒未満
1回目						
2回目						
3回目						

Lesson 2 Questions and Answers

Question 1 本文の内容に一致するように,空所に適語を補いなさい。

ボウリングの歴史は,紀元前(1)年頃にまでさかのぼることができる。アフリカでその痕跡が発掘されたボウリングは,その後,ヨーロッパを経由して(2)へと伝播していった。

Question 2 次の各文を読み,本文の内容と一致する場合はT,一致しない場合はFを下の解答欄に書きなさい。

第 段落

1 科学者たちによると, 古代エジプト人はボウリングに似た娯楽で遊んでいた。

第 段落

- 2 西暦 200~300年頃,ドイツでボウリングに似た娯楽がはやっていた。
- 3 ボウリングに似た娯楽は、ドイツではよいキリスト教徒だけに許されていた。

第 段落

4 世界最初の屋内ボウリング場は1455年にイギリスで造られた。

第 段落

- 5 1800 年代のアメリカでは,ボウリングを違法とする町が現れた。
- 6 アメリカボウリング協会(ABC)は,ボウリングを合法的な賭け事にするために設立された。

第 段落

7 アメリカでは,ボウリングは最初男性の娯楽で,女性がするときは男装しなければならなかった。

第 段落

8 女性だけがボウリングを楽しめることが明確化されたのは,1916年のことである。

Answers:解答欄	
-------------	--

Question 1 (1) (2)

7

Question 2

番号	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
解答								

Class Number Name

6

L1 Graduation Speech to the Class of 2006

Review:復習

	ibulary:語いの問題		
	日本語を英語にしなさい。		
(1)	思い出		
(2)	最上級生	_	
(3)	仲のよさ	_	
(4)	(兵士などとして)国家に奉仕する		one's country
(5)	祝う		
Gran	nmar:文法の問題		
日本文	ての意味になるように ,()に適当	áな前置詞を補いなさい。	
(1)	「私たちは来年高校を卒業します。」		
	We will graduate () high scho	ol next year.	
(2)	「今日まで育ててもらったことを両額	親に感謝しましょう。」	
	Let's thank our parents () brid	nging us up till today.	
(3)	「何時間も計算したすえ,ついに答え	えを見つけた。」	
	We have finally found the solution	after hours () calc	ulation.
(4)	「そろそろおばあちゃんにお別れをす	する時間ですよ。」	
	It's almost time to say goodbye () your grandma.	
	(1) (2)	(3)	(4)
Com	prehension:内容理解の問題		
	の内容に合うように ,()に適語を	はいかさい	
	Who is making this speech?	- THU 1/3 C V 1。	
(1)	One of the () who are going t	o () today is	
(2)	How is the Class of 2006?	o () today is.	
(2)	They have () and friendliness		
(3)	What are the students going to do		
(0)	Some of them will go to (),	O	country, and others will
	start working.	, titeli	oouncey, and ounces was
(4)	Why do they thank their teachers	?	
(- /	Because they gave them the (·ld.
	(1),	(2)	
	(3)	(4)	

2

L2 The History of Bowling

Review:復習

次の日本語を英語にしなさい。 (1) ~と似ている		/ocabul	Voca
(2) 広く行われている (3) 非合法の (4) 賭け事 (5) つるす Grammar:文法の問題 次の各組の英文を,()に適当な関係代名詞を補って,1文にしなさい。またなった文を日本語にしなさい。 (1) The food has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served ha		欠の日本記	次のE
(3) 非合法の (4) 賭け事 (5) つるす Grammar:文法の問題 次の各組の英文を,()に適当な関係代名詞を補って,1文にしなさい。またなった文を日本語にしなさい。 (1) The food has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served has already bee		(1) ~ 8	(1)
(4) 賭け事 (5) つるす Grammar:文法の問題 次の各組の英文を , () に適当な関係代名詞を補って , 1文にしなさい。またなった文を日本語にしなさい。 (1) The food has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () were built by Americans. (3) A lot of children are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunariant are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunariant are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunariant are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunariant are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunariant are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunariant are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunariant are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunariant are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunariant are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunariant are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunariant are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunariant are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunariant are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunariant are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunariant are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunariant are in trouble. They have lo		(2) 広ぐ	(2)
(5) つるす Grammar:文法の問題 次の各組の英文を ((3) 非領	(3)
次の各組の英文を、()に適当な関係代名詞を補って、1文にしなさい。またなった文を日本語にしなさい。 (1) The food has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. I		(4) 賭	(4)
次の各組の英文を ,()に適当な関係代名詞を補って , 1文にしなさい。またなった文を日本語にしなさい。 (1) The food has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is rea		(5) つる	(5)
なった文を日本語にしなさい。 (1) The food has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () were built by Americans. (3) A lot of children are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunary are in trouble. It is ready been put on the counter. It is ready been put on the co		Gramma	Gran
(1) The food has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the counter. It is ready to be served. The food () I have visited many schools () were built by Americans. (3) A lot of children are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunament A lot of children () have lost their parents in the tsunami are in trouble. It know Ben Smith. He won the bowling tournament last Sunday. I know Ben Smith, () won the bowling tournament last Sunday. (4) I know Ben Smith. He won the bowling tournament last Sunday. Comprehension: 内容理解の問題 本文の内容に合うように,次の各問いに日本語で答えなさい。 (1) ボウリングに関して,学者がエジプトで発掘したものは何でしたか。2つ巻	:た,1つに	欠の各組(次の名
The food () is ready to be served has already been put on the count (2) I have visited many schools. They were built by Americans. I have visited many schools () were built by Americans. (3) A lot of children are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunant A lot of children () have lost their parents in the tsunami are in trouble. I know Ben Smith. He won the bowling tournament last Sunday. I know Ben Smith, () won the bowling tournament last Sunday. Comprehension: 内容理解の問題 本文の内容に合うように,次の各問いに日本語で答えなさい。 (1) ボウリングに関して,学者がエジプトで発掘したものは何でしたか。2つ答		なった文を	なった
(2) I have visited many schools. They were built by Americans. I have visited many schools () were built by Americans. (3) A lot of children are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsunar A lot of children () have lost their parents in the tsunami are in trouble. I know Ben Smith. He won the bowling tournament last Sunday. I know Ben Smith, () won the bowling tournament last Sunday. Comprehension: 内容理解の問題 本文の内容に合うように,次の各問いに日本語で答えなさい。 (1) ボウリングに関して,学者がエジプトで発掘したものは何でしたか。2 つ答	d.	(1) Th	(1)
I have visited many schools () were built by Americans. (3) A lot of children are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsuna A lot of children () have lost their parents in the tsunami are in trouble. I know Ben Smith. He won the bowling tournament last Sunday. I know Ben Smith, () won the bowling tournament last Sunday. Comprehension: 内容理解の問題 本文の内容に合うように,次の各問いに日本語で答えなさい。 (1) ボウリングに関して,学者がエジプトで発掘したものは何でしたか。2つ答	unter.	The	
I have visited many schools () were built by Americans. (3) A lot of children are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsuna A lot of children () have lost their parents in the tsunami are in trouble. I know Ben Smith. He won the bowling tournament last Sunday. I know Ben Smith, () won the bowling tournament last Sunday. Comprehension: 内容理解の問題 本文の内容に合うように,次の各問いに日本語で答えなさい。 (1) ボウリングに関して,学者がエジプトで発掘したものは何でしたか。2つ答		(2) I.b	(2)
(3) A lot of children are in trouble. They have lost their parents in the tsuna A lot of children () have lost their parents in the tsunami are in trouble. (4) I know Ben Smith. He won the bowling tournament last Sunday. I know Ben Smith, () won the bowling tournament last Sunday. Comprehension: 内容理解の問題 本文の内容に合うように,次の各問いに日本語で答えなさい。 (1) ボウリングに関して,学者がエジプトで発掘したものは何でしたか。2つ答			(2)
A lot of children () have lost their parents in the tsunami are in troud. (4) I know Ben Smith. He won the bowling tournament last Sunday. I know Ben Smith, () won the bowling tournament last Sunday. Comprehension: 内容理解の問題 本文の内容に合うように,次の各問いに日本語で答えなさい。 (1) ボウリングに関して,学者がエジプトで発掘したものは何でしたか。2つ答		1 113	
A lot of children () have lost their parents in the tsunami are in troud. (4) I know Ben Smith. He won the bowling tournament last Sunday. I know Ben Smith, () won the bowling tournament last Sunday. Comprehension: 内容理解の問題 本文の内容に合うように,次の各問いに日本語で答えなさい。 (1) ボウリングに関して,学者がエジプトで発掘したものは何でしたか。2つ答	 ınami.	(3) A l	(3)
I know Ben Smith, () won the bowling tournament last Sunday. Comprehension: 内容理解の問題 本文の内容に合うように,次の各問いに日本語で答えなさい。 (1) ボウリングに関して,学者がエジプトで発掘したものは何でしたか。2つ答			
I know Ben Smith, () won the bowling tournament last Sunday. Comprehension: 内容理解の問題 本文の内容に合うように,次の各問いに日本語で答えなさい。 (1) ボウリングに関して,学者がエジプトで発掘したものは何でしたか。2つ答		(4) I k	(4)
本文の内容に合うように , 次の各問いに日本語で答えなさい。 (1) ボウリングに関して , 学者がエジプトで発掘したものは何でしたか。2 つ答		I k	
本文の内容に合うように , 次の各問いに日本語で答えなさい。 (1) ボウリングに関して , 学者がエジプトで発掘したものは何でしたか。2 つ答			
(1) ボウリングに関して,学者がエジプトで発掘したものは何でしたか。2つ答		Compre	Com
		本文の内容	本文0
)答えなさい	(1) ボワ	(1)
(2) アメリカでは,なぜボウリングを違法とする都市が現れたのですか。		(2) アン	(2)
	 女性はどの	(3) ア:	(3)
ようにボウリングをしていましたか。		ょ	

3